
 
 

 
  July 29, 2019 

 
 
Via Email:  elena@judgewatch.org  
Elena Sassower  
Center for Judicial Accountability, Inc. 
P.O. Box 8101 
White Plains, New York 10602  
 
 FOIL Request: #2556 
  
Dear Ms. Sassower: 
 

The letter responds to your correspondence dated July 22, 2019, which pursuant to FOIL, 
requested: 
 

publicly-available records identifying a phone number and e-mail 
address for the office of the Governor’s legal counsel and, in 
particular, for Mr. David or his successor, as I see he announced, in 
late June, that he would be resigning – and an e-mail address for 
Lieutenant Governor Hochul, and for such separate counsel as 
she has. 
 

In response to the portion of your request seeking the phone number and email address of 
Alphonso David or his successor, the New York State Executive Chamber does not have any 
responsive records.  As of the date of this correspondence, the Governor has not appointed Mr. 
David’s successor.  A copy of the Executive Chamber’s Office Directory is attached to the email 
transmitting this letter.   

 
The following link can be used to submit correspondence to the Governor and his staff: 

https://www.governor.ny.gov/content/governor-contact-form.  
 
With respect to the portion of your request seeking an email address for the Lieutenant 

Governor, please use the following: LG.Schedule@exec.ny.gov .   
 
I trust that you will find this information satisfies your FOIL request. 
 

 Pursuant to Public Officers Law § 89(4)(a), you have thirty (30) days to take a written 
appeal of this determination.  You may appeal by writing:  FOIL Appeals Officer, Executive 
Chamber, State Capitol, Albany, New York, 12224. 
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         Very truly yours,                                                   

                                                                                    
 Valerie Lubanko 

FOIL Counsel 
Records Access Officer 

 
 


